EMPORIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS EMPORIA, KANSAS March 30, 1944 W. M. RICHARDS SUPERINTENDENT

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I am writing this letter rather than returning your card. We carry on a rather extensive recreational program during the summer in Emporia. We should like to have the director of this program attend your institute if it can be arranged for him to do so. The institute comes so close to the end of the year that I am not sure that it will be possible. We hope it will.

Yours truly,

W. M. Richards, Supt.

ec.m. Puchards

WMR:hf